

<u>The</u> Monthly Newsletter of the Sherman, TX EAA Chapter 323

April 2016

Monthly Meeting, April 21, 7PM, Sherman Municipal Airport Terminal

John Halterman will be presenting a combination of mountain flying practices and some tidbits from his return from Idaho (FYI....I'm leaving Apr 15 to Idaho and expect to return Apr 20 with my new Kitfox SLSA tailwheel). Be prepared for some thin air discussion, and don't be dense (that density altitude will get to you!)

Helicopter Discussion and flyout April 2nd review

Several of the members had the opportunity to listen to Mike Rodgers and his stories and information on flying Helicopters as a dealer and cell phone tower business. Quite interesting.

Also, some members had a short flyout to Cedar Creek for lunch. A few photos are attached of the group and a future aviator! Lots of fun.





Young Eagles Flight April 30th

On April 30th at North Texas regional, we are going to be flying Young Eagles flights, in participation with the civil air patrol. The event will start at 8:30 AM with a pilots meeting at 8 AM. We are looking for pilots and volunteers. As a reminder, we encourage you to do the online EAA Youth Protection Program. It takes 15 minutes max. Note: This will replace our first Saturday event in May.

The Regulatory Minute

The airport/facilities directory (AF/D) has been renamed to the Chart Supplement now. It's the same green book, but with a new name.

Upcoming Chapter Events

Thursday April 21 Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM

Subject: Mountain Flying

Saturday April 30 Young Eagles Flights (to replace 1st Saturday in May event)

Fly or volunteer, we need your help!

Thursday May 19 Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00PM

Subject: Charts N Legends

Saturday June 4 Dead Reckoning Flight

Try to not run out of gas!

Thursday June 16 Monthly Meeting, Sherman Airport Terminal, 7:00 PM

Subject: Buying/selling aircraft

Officers/Board of Directors/Key Coordinators

| Name | Position | Contact Number |
|------------------|--------------------------|----------------|
| John Horn | President | 940-736-8440 |
| Paul Tanner | Vice President | 903-546-6745 |
| John Halterman | Secretary | 903-819-9947 |
| Ross Richardson | Treasurer | 903-821-4277 |
| Steve Straus | Board of Directors | 214-693-1417 |
| Rick Simmons | Board of Directors | 903-818-8066 |
| Mary Lawrence | Board of Directors | 903-821-2670 |
| Mel Asberry | Technical Counselor | 972-784-7544 |
| Jim Smisek | Technical Counselor | 903-819-6428 |
| Ross Richardson | Membership | 903-821-4277 |
| John Horn | Young Eagles Coordinator | 940-736-8440 |
| John Halterman | Newsletter Editor | 903-819-9947 |
| Billy Dollarhide | Web Master | 903-870-0521 |

General Email: <u>EAA323@hotmail.com</u> Website: <u>www.eaa323.org</u>

